Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Department of Transport and Regional Services

CASA
Supplementary Budget Estimates 2000-2001, (30 May 2001)


Question: 
CASA 38

Topic: 
Reduced Vertical Separation Minima.

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: 289

Senator O’Brien asked:  
So you do not think there was money spent equipping for this? 

Answer:

The cost of ‘fitting’ for Reduced Vertical Separation Minima (RVSM) operations depends on the type and number of aircraft in an operator’s fleet.

New, modern aircraft are generally supplied to operators as ‘RVSM compliant’.  This means that an operator does not have any additional engineering requirements to meet when seeking an approval for RVSM operations.  For example, all the manufacturer would generally require would be for the operator to undertake a visual inspection of the altimetry equipment and airframe surfaces.

However, for older aircraft, and those that are ‘RVSM non-compliant’, operators are required to undertake any modifications and inspections specified by the aircraft manufacturer in its Service Bulletin (SB).  The cost of these modifications can vary.  For example, for some large commercial aircraft it might mean that only the pilot probes need to be replaced.  This might cost US $5,000.  For some old business jets, such as the Learjet Model 35, the cost could be as high as US $130,000 because of a requirement to replace on-board air-data computers and altimetry systems.  These modifications are usually performed during routine aircraft maintenance cycles in order to reduce costs.

As well as meeting any engineering or inspection requirements specified by aircraft manufactures, operators are required to undertake height monitoring to ensure that the aircraft actually maintains altitude within specified parameters.  The cost for a ‘height monitoring verification flight’ can be up to approximately US $3,000 for operators in the Asia Pacific region.  These costs can be dramatically reduced if an operator, after receiving training from RVSM monitoring specialist organisation in the United States, undertakes the monitoring itself.  It should be noted that in the case of fleet operators, only a percentage of airframes are required to be height monitored.

In addition, an operational approval for RVSM operations is globally applicable.  Any modifications to aircraft altimetry systems set out in a manufacturer’s SB result from global specifications developed by specialists and endorsed by the International Civil Aviation Organization. 
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